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Welcome Back - Thursday 9th January 2025  
 

Dear Parent(s) and Carer(s),  

I would like to start by sharing a heartfelt thank you for the warm welcome I have received from our 

community since I took over the role of Headteacher here at The Hinckley School at the start of January. 

Developing strong partnerships with parents and carers is vital in ensuring our young people feel nurtured, 

celebrated and can capitalise on every opportunity available to them. I look forward to meeting many 

more families in person over the coming weeks and months and would like to thank you for supporting 

students to make such a strong and successful start back this term.  

I began this week by hosting a virtual whole school assembly. It was important that I welcomed all our 

young people back on the first day of the new term and had the opportunity to officially introduce myself. 

I have already been blown away by the talent, pride and sense of belonging our students have and feel 

truly privileged to now be guiding them as they build their brighter futures within this wonderful 

community.   

This week, students have settled back into life and learning here at The Hinckley School exceptionally well, and have enjoyed 

reconnecting with their friends and teachers. This newsletter shares an insight into the events and celebrations that have kick started 

January and also takes a look back at our last day of term. I hope you enjoy reading about our exceptional experiences.  

Best wishes,  

Mrs Rooke — Headteacher  
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In 2024, our sixth formers joined students from across the Midlands to take 
part in the Coventry University Global Financial Planning Competition. 
Students began by taking part in a launch event at The Hinckley Sixth Form 
where they learnt more about this exciting opportunity, including how it 
presented the chance to win a fully funded university degree course.  

We are delighted to announce that following an in depth application and 
interview process, Year 13 student Nikita has now been selected as the 
winner of the Global Financial Planning Competition. This is an outstanding 
achievement, and is a true testament to Nikita’s studious and conscientious 
nature. To achieve this Nikita first completed a budgeting and rationale sheet 
based on financially planning her first year at university. Nikita was then, 
alongside another of our incredible Year 13 students, Jaya, named as one of 
seven students shortlisted for a final round of interviews with university 
professors. To have two of our sixth form students successfully progress to 
the final round of interviews is truly astounding and we would like to also 
congratulate Jaya on her achievement and hard work.  

As the winner, Nikita will now receive a Certificate of Achievement, a fully 
funded CISI Qualification - Level 2 Award in Fundamentals of Financial 
Services and Timeline merchandise. The prizes do not stop there, as the 
winner Nikita now has the opportunity to be considered for work experience 
with Timeline in the future, will receive mentorship to support her bright 
future and have opportunities to attend industry conferences organised by 
university partners. 

Still shocked to have won the competition and to have secured her dream 
degree, Nikita, who aspires to have a career in the financial sector said, “I’m 
very excited to be the winner. I appreciate the opportunity presented and it is 
a great step forward in achieving my goals and aspirations.”  

Everyone here at The Hinckley School and Sixth Form would like to share their 
congratulations on this tremendous achievement.  

Sixth Former Wins a Fully Funded University Degree 



Our end of term celebration assemblies 
allowed us to recognise the hard work, 
pride and progress of our wonderful 
students, with all year groups 
gathering together during the final 
week of the 2024 term to congratulate 
each other on their achievements since 
the start of term.  

The Bridge celebration event took 
place on the last day of term and, led 
by Ms French and Mr Matharu, saw 
students receive awards for a wide 
variety of categories including, 
attendance, subject achievement 
awards and of course pride.  

The highlight of the event for many 
was the announcement of which Tutor 
Group had been crowned the winners 
of The Bridge Champions Cup this 
term. This accolade is earnt through 
the combination of weekly highest 
pride points, weekly lowest 
consequences, weekly best attendance 
and enrichment participation at the 
end of each half term. After a close 
race throughout the term,  7 
Manchester were crowned the winners 
and students enjoyed a dramatic 
unveiled of the cup which is now 
decorated in Mrs Malin’s Tutor Group 
colours.  

Congratulations to everyone in Year 7 
for a wonderful term and we look 
forward to continuing to celebrate as a 
community throughout 2025.  

 

Crowning Our New Champions Cup Winners  



Marlow in Year 11, now well renowned for his impressive baking ability, created another show 

stopper to thank staff for their hard work and support at the end of last term. The cake was 

shared on the last day at our staff end of term farewell, where we come together as a community of 

teachers and support staff to wish colleagues a very merry Christmas.   

Marlow’s previous Christmas cakes have included a snowman and a present, but this year’s amazing 

creation took on a new daring design in the form of a tiered hot chocolate mug with snowflake and 

candy cane adornments. Staff once again raved about not only the creative design and pain staking 

attention to detail, but also the mouth watering taste.  

Thank you once again Marlow for such a thoughtful and impressive creation! 

Our Star Baker Creates Another Showstopper  

Harvard Student Inspires The Next Generation  

This week, we had the privilege of being joined by 

Zak Adams, a former President Kennedy School 

alumni. Zak declined a place at Oxbridge to move to 

the US to study at Harvard and spent the morning 

with Year 12 students sharing his impressive story,  

inspiring them to grasp every opportunity and to 

follow their dreams.  

Zak shared an insight into how his university place is 

financed, the opportunities living and studying in 

the US presents and dispelled myths about studying 

at Harvard or Oxbridge.  

We would like to sincerely thank Zak for joining us 

and for sharing his remarkable story.  

To learn more about Zak’s story, you can read his 

blog via the link below: 

https://www.zerogravity.co.uk/blog/harvard-is-a-

playground   

  

 Book Talking Results to Record Borrowing  

This week, we welcomed back Marissa from Creative Learning 
Services to deliver a series of Book Talking sessions to our Year 7 
students. During these sessions, students from The Bridge  
gathered in the library on soft seats and bean bags as they 
settled down to hear extracts from a new selection of titles now 
available in our library as part of Ms Crisp’s Library ‘January 
Refresh’.  

Students really enjoyed the talks and Ms Crisp has shared that 
this resulted in the most ever Book Talking titles being taken out 
on loan! We are delighted that Year 7 were so captivated by 
these new stories and we can’t wait to hear their reviews as they 
explore them further at home.  

Thank you to Year 7 for being such a captive audience and for 

warmly welcoming our visitor.  

https://www.zerogravity.co.uk/blog/harvard-is-a-playground
https://www.zerogravity.co.uk/blog/harvard-is-a-playground





